
Men’s Shed Update #3
The steering committee met on 21 November to finalise plans for a 
management committee and set up an incorporated association. A draft 
constitution, committee structure, membership and other requirements 
will be now be presented at a general meeting to be ratified.

We’d like to thank the Claremont and Howrah Men’s Sheds for their wonderful assistance and also Channel Men’s 
Shed for hosting a group visit. 

Shed quotes have been gathered and are being analysed and site discussions are moving ahead. 

Survey forms are still being welcomed as all feedback is important – if you can’t find a survey form at the local 
shops or the South Arm RSL & Community Club, please let us know.  We need feedback from everyone who 
supports the concept regardless of gender and whether or not you’ll be using it. 

Men’s Shed enquiries: Robin 0408 446 249 or John 0418 670 857, or email : mensshed@southarm.tas.au

The paper and printing of this newsletter is kindly supplied by Heather Chong.

What’s inside this issue?
Message in a Bottle	    p3

English Channel Swim	    p5

Fire Permit Season	    p7

SAPRA update  	                    p8

South Arm History Room 
Officially Opened by  
Clarence Mayor
In early October, Mayor Doug Chipman was joined by over 70 guests at a 
lovely celebration at the South Arm Community Centre to recognise the 
work of local historian, Maurice Potter. 

The comprehensive display is entirely Maurice’s work who, until presented 
with the plaque, was totally unaware the room was to be named in his 
honour! Maurice thanked his fellow historians and researchers, including 
Lindsay Calvert, as well as local residents for their invaluable assistance 
and has paid tribute to the late Ted Bezzant for inspiration and guidance. 

What began as an offer to “hang some old photos” has developed into a 
fascinating insight into our history and characters from the mid-1800s 
including the Calvert, Musk and Alomes families and convicts, through to 
more recent times including the renowned Calendar Girls, ANZAC Days, 
community achievements and other activities.

Whether you’re a new resident or long-term local, we hope this Room and 
the Centre, will show where your community has come from, its people, its 
resilience and sense of place. After all, our history is our stories and these 
bring us all together. History isn’t just ‘old stuff’, it’s the people and places 
that were, and still are, the fabric of our community.  The images are also 
wonderful conversations starters – from the early cottages to a certain 
marine vessel balanced on a rock nearby!

Issue 6     l     Dec 2019 - Jan 2020

mailto:mensshed@southarm.tas.au
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Rainfall Around the Peninsula

About this newsletter

Next round of submissions closes:

Friday 17 January 2020
Send contributions  -

Wendy Polzin 
editor@southarm.tas.au 
0428 339 400

Advertising enquiries -
Kerry Scambler 
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
0407 875 460

The bi-monthly South Arm Peninsula 
News is distributed throughout the 
South Arm Peninsula community - 
Sandford, Cremorne, Clifton Beach, 
South Arm and Opossum Bay.

The newsletter was initiated, and 
continues to be supported by, the South 
Arm Peninsula Residents Association 
(SAPRA). Please note, the opinions 
expressed in articles are not necessarily 
the views of the Committee.

Individuals and groups are invited to 
submit notices, reports, photos, articles 
or other contributions.

SAPRA Committee members:
President  
Kerry Scambler 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

Treasurer   
Gillian Waldie 	 0408 123 906 
SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au

Secretary   TBA			    
SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au

General Committee:

Jo Barwick

Lyn Aylett

Beth Cooke 		   0439 624 799

Kirstie Judd		   0426 821 530

Karen Kelly  		   0439 474 370
Bree Hunter		  0448 332 560
Sharyn Von Bertouch	 0429 199 113

Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm

Sep 14.75mm 20.6mm 14.9mm 18.7mm

Oct 28.5mm 19.4mm 27.22mm 14.7mm

2019 Year 
to Date 283mm  294.6mm 304.8mm   235.4mm

2018 Year 
to Date 403.5mm 469.4mm 432.25mm 427.5mm

Geir Hurlen Rødven BOM Bradley Lee Bob Kimber 

Vale Richard (Dick) Vaughan
SAPRA Committee Member Since 2006.

Our much loved and respected SAPRA Committee Member, 
Richard Vaughan has passed away - our thoughts go to his family 
and we know friends and community will wrap them up. 

Dick was a dedicated and very active SAPRA Committee member 
who has left a deep, widespread legacy. We know our next 
Committee meeting will be tinged with sadness, especially as our 
Treasurer waits expectantly for his always forthcoming query. 
We are so glad he saw how much he was appreciated with the  
unveiling of the Gratitude Chair on Potters Hill, surrounded by 
family. 

Dick was practical, forthright and determined to build 
relationships, something he was always proud of. One of those 
was with the Council team and it seemed he only had to think the 
word “mulch” and it was delivered forthwith!

None of us who have known him will forget him and even if 
we tried, he made sure we won’t with many visually beautiful 
reminders. The Flowering Gum Avenue, the Labyrinth and 
rejuvenation of Potters Hill and Opossum Bay Park to name but a 
few.

Dick, we’ll miss you very much but will carry on as you would have 
wanted - we know you’re with us in spirit.

 — Kerry Scambler   |   President, SAPRA  

mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au
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Have You Ever Dreamt 
of Being a Firefighter?
The Sandford Volunteer Fire Brigade currently has 
opportunities for you to join our team of firefighters or 
you can join as a non-operational Brigade Member!

What’s in it for you?
•	 Nationally accredited training at no cost to you
•	 Gain and maintain the knowledge, attitudes and 

skills needed to carry out the role of Volunteer 
Firefighter and Brigade Member

•	 Take part in Brigade activities to promote 
community awareness of fire safety prevention

•	 Provide basic life support at emergency incidents 
and rescue operations

•	 Help others and make a difference
•	 Be part of a hard working team
•	 Learn the many aspects of fire behaviour and 

better prepare yourself and your property

Full personal protective clothing, personal protective 
equipment, as well as a corporate Tasmania Fire 
Service uniform are all issued at no cost to you.

If you are:
•	 Living in the Sandford / Cremorne / Clifton Beach 

areas
•	 Male or Female over 18 years old
•	 Have, or willing to obtain, Working with Vulnerable 

People Licence (compulsory)
•	 Able to commit to weekly Brigade training
•	 Able to attend emergency incidents
•	 Medically and physically fit to undertake the 

workload of firefighters
•	 Competent to be given and undertake instructions
•	 If you are willing to be pro-active in promoting 

safety within the Brigade and out in the field
•	 Hold a medium rigid licence (not essential)

Sandford Brigade wants to hear from you! 

Please forward your expression of interest to our 
Brigade Chief paul.lawler@v.fire.tas.gov.au or call 
0409305808 with any questions you may have. 

—  Paul Lawler  
Brigade Chief    l   Sandford Volunteer Fire Brigade    

Social Tennis Anyone?
The sun is out and tennis season is here! 
Come join our fun, social tennis - no membership 
fees, just court hire payable for each game. 

Please contact Tony to join the fun & meet people.

- Tony Koslow l 0467 449 961

Message 
in a Bottle 
Mystery
It’s a glorious South Arm 
morning. Local artist Salvatore 
(Sam) D’Aprile is enjoying his 
regular walk along the beach, 
collecting driftwood when he 
spies an intact bottle half buried 
in the sand. He realises he’s 
discovered something unusual - 
a message from the past, neatly 
folded, poked into a bottle then 
sealed with a cork.

A visit to the Maritime Museum 
placed the bottle around the 
early 1900s but sadly, the note 
was unreadable, even by experts.

Sad, but how intriguing! Who 
wrote the note? What did its 
writer want to tell a stranger? We 
may never know the answers but 
it’s fun to dream of possibilities…  

Thanks Sam for sharing this 
special South Arm story & good 
luck in solving this mystery!

 $1,200 Raised, Thankyou!
Thanks to everyone that came along to our 
Melbourne Cup luncheon to make it a successful and 
fun day. The $1200 raised will go to the Raft Fund and 
more shelving for the Community Centre. Thanks to 
Andy & Pete for the sweeps, Tracey & her washing up 
crew, & Therese for being MC.  A big thank you to all 
our prize donors -too many to mention!  
- Lesley Gore

mailto:paul.lawler@v.fire.tas.gov.au
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MACE - Motorcyclists Advocating Child 
Empowerment
MACE is a not-for-profit social motorcycle group established in Australia to help 
children and families facing trauma and hardship, in particular supporting children in 
domestic, sexual and physical abuse situations.  

MACE Southern Tas is currently working with Project 365 to provide back packs for children facing court. In the 
pack is a colouring-in book & a children’s book explaining the situation isn’t their fault. Plus of course, a cuddly 
teddy bear to hold & feel safe & loved when they’re scared or lonely. We’re a big brother service so if you feel your 
child needs our help to be lifted up from bullying or just needs a pick me up, contact us via the Facebook page. 

Look for the M.A.C.E Toy Run to the Hospital on 15th of December, details - www.facebook.com/macesoutherntas

-   Sparky (Mark), Road Captain   |   Southern Tasmania   |   sparky.macesoutherntasmania@gmail.com 

South Arm Water Battle 
Christmas Eve,  6:00 start for the water fight 
South Arm oval, All ages welcome 
Bring you own water balloons, water pistols etc. There will be 2 
fill up stations for re-fills so the fun can keep going!

www.facebook.com/South-Arm-Annual-Water-
Battle-2298993346908394/

http://www.facebook.com/macesoutherntas
mailto:sparky.macesoutherntasmania@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/South-Arm-Annual-Water-Battle-2298993346908394/
http://www.facebook.com/South-Arm-Annual-Water-Battle-2298993346908394/
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Eastern Shore

RH Eastern Shore
6244 8338
5 Bayfi eld St Rosny TAS 7018

CRAIG SLY
0418 136 470
craig.sly@rhtas.com.au  

Selling Hobart’s 
Eastern Shore   
Southern Beaches

Honest and 
straight-forward 
advice, call Craig 
for an obligation 
free appraisal today!

Eastern Shore

5 Bayfi eld St Rosny TAS 7018

0418 136 470
craig.sly@rhtas.com.au  

Selling Hobart’s 
Eastern Shore   
Southern Beaches

free appraisal today!

Thank You Vounteers!
Let’s give a hearty thankyou to the volunteers who cheerfully 
hand-deliver the printed edition to Opossum Bay and Cremorne 
mailboxes and to the South Arm Store.

Big thanks to Rae, Paul Davidson + Leah who filled in for Paul; 
Annaliese Caney; Anne Crummy; Shannon and Bec Rose with 
kids Toby and Isobel; Tanya Cables and son Charlie; Renee 
Potter with kids Joe and Issy; and Elle Talbot with baby Hugh; 
who are out there every 2 months.  The community is all the 
more informed and connected thanks to your tireless efforts! 

— Wendy Polzin    |    Editor, South Arm News 

Opossum Bay Local Swims 
English Channel 
In August 2019, I become one of the oldest swimmers in 
history to swim the Channel, at a spritely 63 + 10 months! 
The shortest route from England and France might be 30km but 
strong tides and currents mean it’s impossible swim in a straight 
line. The average time is about 14 hours so I was relatively slow 
at 15 hours, 38 minutes, over 59km, but plenty take longer.

My swim started at 2am (dictated by tides) with the first 4 
hours in the dark. My wife Kerry, sister Laura and coach Chloë 
McCardel, were a fabulous support crew on my escort boat 
‘Pathfinder’, keeping up warm energy drinks, gels or Sustagen 
every 30minutes. The water was 17.5 degrees and not once did I 
think about cold or feel cold. 

The first few hours through the night were hard mentally. I 
developed a sore shoulder and started to obsess the swim 
would end. At about eight hours Chloë ticked me off and told 
me to pick it up or things would get grim. I had a talk to myself 
and forgot the shoulder. The next few hours were steady until 
at about 10 hours when I was in danger of being swept into the 
Calais commercial port. I had another self pep-talk and focused 
on strong strokes, keeping 62 stokes/minute for the last 5 hours. 
The ignominy of being pulled out petrified me! I made it, landing 
on a beach near Sangatte, 2km south of Calais. Phew!

Living at Opossum Bay has been a great training as the summer 
water temperature is very similar to the English Channel. All 
those laps of South Arm Beach and Glenvar Beach really paid 
off! I appreciated the dozens of Facebook messages, emails and 
texts I received and it spurred me on. Thank you.

- Pete Tucker, Gellibrand Lane
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TASMANIAN 
GEEKS

0415 269 256

Computer Repair

Virus Removal

Service & Tune Up

10% 
off for 
Locals

• Lawn mowing and care
• Brushcutting
• Hedge trimming, pruning
• Weeding, planting, mulching
• Raised veggie gardens

Contact Robbie today
0427 278 325

Garden maintenance

St Barnabas News
Good News!
We are pleased and relieved to learn that it  is the 
intention of the Anglican Diocese to allow our local 
community to purchase St Barnabas Church, should 
sufficient funds be raised (see p8). This will enable 
our iconic building to remain a place of worship.

Everyone connected with St Barnabas would like to 
acknowledge, on behalf of the local community, the 
Anglican Diocese of Tasmania, for it’s stewardship of 
our church over the past 27 years. However, since the 
consecration in 1892, and until the present time, the 
church and grounds have been maintained and cared 
for entirely by the parishioners and community’.

We now look forward to St Barnabas becoming a 
vibrant and well supported community church into 
the future, so that the story of our local church, 
(which began in 1890 when George Gellibrand gifted 
the land as a site for a church on our Peninsula), can 
continue.

Christmas Services
All members of the South Arm and Opossum Bay 
community are warmly welcomed to St Barnabas to 
celebrate the most special time of Christmas.

Our Christmas services will be:
Carol Service - 22 December at 7pm
Christmas Day Service - 9.00am

Come and celebrate Christmas at your local 
church.  Join the congregation to remember 
the real meaning of Christmas, and to share the 
simplicity of the Christmas message.

We would like to wish everyone  
a happy, holy and  
safe Christmas.

—  Jane Beavan    |    6239 9244

Fortnightly services continue  
in 2020 on the 2nd and 4th Sundays  
of the month, at 4.00pm.  Everyone is welcome!



7

ROBERT GOYNE  
Local Real Estate Specialist  

35 years selling “PARADISE PENINSULA”.
I work now for Fall Real Estate, they have offices at Lauderdale, 
Howrah, Sorell, Lindisfarne, Hobart, Moonah, Sandy Bay and 
Kingston. All receive your property’s information. For Tourists 
and Locals properties are displayed at 456 South Arm Road 
Lauderdale and at the South Arm Shop. Call Robert 7 days a week 
- 0458 653 553   /   6248 7666   /   robert@fall.com.au

Real Advice in Real Estate

Fire Permit Period Declared
The Tasmania Fire Service declared a Fire Permit 
period from 31 October 2019 until further notice. 

With the threat of summer bushfires fast 
approaching we should all be working to ensure 
unwanted fires don’t happen and that hazards which 
can contribute to fire spread are eliminated. Fire 
can still be used responsibly for land management 
purposes and other uses such as barbecues, 
campfires, for heating & for disposal of garden waste.

As a way of managing the use of fire, the Tasmania 
Fire Service may declare a Fire Permit period when 
the danger of bushfire is considered high.  Other 
regulators such as the Environmental Protection 
Authority and local councils may issue directions on 
the type of materials that can be burnt, avoidance of 
smoke as a nuisance and the limitation of pollution.

Only the following fuels may be legally burnt:
•	 Unpainted, untreated and uncontaminated wood
•	 Vegetation and vegetative waste
•	 Paper, briquettes and fuel pellets
•	 Coal, charcoal and peat

The burning of synthetic materials, metal, tyres, 

paint, plastics, building waste, 
household waste and anything 
not mentioned above is an 
offence against environmental regulations.

People intending to light a fire for burning vegetation 
or for a similar purpose must obtain a permit.  It is 
an offence not to have obtained a Fire Permit before 
commencing the burn. Contact the Tasmania Fire 
Service on 1800 000 699 for information about 
obtaining a Fire Permit and to register your burn.

Before lighting any fire, regardless if you have a 
permit, you must consider the weather.  Wind speed, 
wind direction and relative humidity must all be 
considered. Also, the weather conditions can change 
while the fire is burning so be very aware of the 
forecast weather conditions as well.

When the risk of bushfire is considered significant, 
the Tasmania Fire Service may declare a Total Fire 
Ban - this will override any Fire Permit already issued. 

Always check the Tasmania Fire Service website 
www.fire.tas.gov.au for advice and information.

— Mark Smith  l  Brigade Chief, South Arm Fire Brigade

Be alert, be vigilant and be safe.  In the event of an emergency always dial 000

mailto:robert%40fall.com.au?subject=
http://www.fire.tas.gov.au
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Save St 
Barnabas 
Update 

The Diocese has provided the timeline and 
requirements for sale of St Barnabas Church and 
Cemetery to the community as follows: 
•	 A financial proposal including evident of funds is 

required by 1 February 2020.
•	 The Diocese will take into consideration this is a 

community purchase with the intention to keep  
St Barnabas as a place of worship.

We currently hold around $35K in cash & pledges. 
For reference, the Dunalley Church is for sale - offers 
over $140K. To make St Barnabas compliant, it’s 
estimated around $40k of immediate work is needed.

ACTION NOW: 
Significant fund-raising efforts are required NOW, 
particularly pledges & large donations. If you can 
contribute, please see website for how to donate or 
contact us.

A management committee must be formed take the 
church through the sale process and beyond.  hose 
who previously expressed interest will be contacted 
by the Working Group. If you’d like to be involved, 
please contact us stbarnabas@southarm.tas.au 

Donation enquiries:  Ph Kirstie on 0426 821 530 

Pledge forms - download from the website, collect 
from South Arm Community Pharmacy or via email.
www.stbarnabas.southarm.tas.au  
stbarnabas@southarm.tas.au

SAPRA Updates 
What a huge few months it’s been! 
Day on the Arm at the Club (see 
opposite), Dance Hall Days, SAPRA 
AGM, the Men’s Shed project gaining momentum, the 
opening of the skate park to the joy of kids young and 
old and so much more! 

Sadly though, we have lost a community stalwart in 
Richard Vaughan although we are vastly better for 
having had him in our community and lives. Read our 
tribute on page 2.

Here’s a couple of updates with more information 
throughout our wonderful newsletter:

•	 Maurice Potter’s History Room opening was a 
wonderful celebration and community gathering

•	 The Pot Luck Op Shop continues to be popular 
with the skate park bringing in new shoppers!

•	 Continuing support of the Men’s Shed project - 3 
committee members assisting in various ways.

AGM & GENERAL MEETING: 
As usual these were lively events with reports 
provided by our fantastic Community Emergency 
Response Team (CERT) and volunteer firies, the 
Community Library, Garden, Op Shop, Market and 
Bus, the Men’s Shed and St Barnabas.  Phew!

Along with community members, we were pleased to 
welcome Sarah Lovell MLC, David O’Byrne MP, Deputy 
Mayor Heather Chong and Aldermen Sharyn von 
Bertouch, Brendan Blomeley & Beth Warren.

Your committee for 2019-2020: 
President Kerry Scambler & Treasurer Gillian Waldie 
are joined by General Committee: Kirstie Judd, Karen 
Kelly, Jo Barwick, Lyn Aylett, Sharyn von Bertouch, 
Beth Cooke & Bree Hunter. Also joining us at meetings 
are Joan Griffiths and/or Noela Foxcroft as Calverton 
Hall Reps, Sarah Hoban from South Arm Primary and 
Maurice Potter, Historian Extraordinaire!  

It’s great to welcome Bree Hunter and we look 
forward to having a new perspective join our merry 
band!  We also thank outgoing committee member, 
Catriona McLeod for her contribution.

Please stay safe over summer. Community bushfire 
plans for Sandford & South Arm/Opossum Bay 
are available on the TFS website (check your own 
bushfire plan too). If boating, check the MAST website 
for safety tips and life jacket requirements. 

As always, if you have a project or an issue you’d like 
to discuss, please get in touch with us.

PS and have fun on the bright yellow raft, back in the 
water for summer! 

 — Kerry Scambler   |   President, SAPRA   

Pipe Clay Coastcare sends a hearty thanks to all our 
supporters throughout the year. We will be back next 
year starting with Clean Up Australia Day followed by 
another Big Plant Give Away in May and track working 
bee later in the year. Many thanks to Clarence Council 
for their financial support. Feel free to get in touch if 
you would like to be more involved with the group – 
big or small, we’ve something for everyone.

All the best to the community for a safe Christmas, 
New Year and summer. If you can treat the new 
plantings down in the Cremorne Beach Reserve and 
at the dune track with a drink of water (and some 
weeding) that would be most appreciated. Take care 
and see you next year.

 — Jodie Presnell  |   Pipe Clay Coastcare Group  

mailto:stbarnabas@southarm.tas.au
http://stbarnabas.southarm.tas.au/index.php/donations-fund-raising/
mailto:stbarnabas@southarm.tas.au
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Trucks, Security, 
forklifts and 

more 

 

                             Dealers   
Excavators, Skidsteers, Rollers,  

Sales, Hire and More  
For more information call 1300 732 377 

       or go to www.onroadoffroad.edu.au                        RTO 60071                        

Lost
Black zipped light tower bag, approx. 1200mm 
belonging to the Lauderdale Volunteer Fire Brigade. 
Last used at structure fire in Bangor Road in mid-
October. Essential item of equipment. 

If you have seen the bag or know if it was picked 
up by accident, please contact Brigade Chief Paul 
Baker on 0439 439 230.

‘Day on the Arm’  
Helps Families Dealing  
with Cancer
A big thank you to everyone who supported and 
worked on delivering a second great Day on the Arm 
at the South Arm RSL & Community Club.

Thanks to you and the Club, Club Treasurer, Steve 
Hinton presented Jay Chipman of Homely Retreats 
a cheque for $1,100 .  These funds will be used to 
give families of those undergoing cancer treatment, 
a relaxing weekend away at a holiday house in 
Tasmania. Time out, time together when it’s most 
needed. Stay tuned for another music and fun-filled 
Day on the Arm in 2020!

Find out more about Homely Retreats www.
homelyretreats.com.au 

Do you have a holiday rental and would like to help 
a family get much-needed a break from cancer?  
Contact Jay to discuss - jay@homelyretreats.com.au 

Learn to Surf / SUP!
Adults, teenagers & kids, learn to surf at your local 
beach!  Check Surfing Tasmania website for details: 
www.surfingaustralia.com/SurfingTasmania

Enquiries- 0429891102

- 	 Shayne Clark     l     Surfing Tasmania  

http://www.homelyretreats.com.au
http://www.homelyretreats.com.au
mailto:jay@homelyretreats.com.au
http://www.surfingaustralia.com/SurfingTasmania
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LOCAL  
SERVICES &  
NOTICES

Accommodation

Cremorne Self Contained Cabin
Holiday cabin ideal for couple. Great location on Cremorne rural 
block but close to beach. Ph: 0434 499 730 or view at: 
www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo

South Arm Cabin Retreat
5 self contained 2 bedroom cabins, waterfront of Ralph’s Bay, 
opposite RSL, known as ‘Ralphsdene.’ Laundry facilities and 
old apple packing shed set up as games room with BBQ area.  
Ph: Malcolm or Rose 6239 9894    l    0447 402 977 
www.southarmcabinretreat.com

Administrative Services

Justice of the Peace
Do you require the services of an independent and objective 
person to witness and sign documents for official or legal 
purposes? Witnessing documents, affidavit for use in court, 
statutory declarations, certifying a true copy of an original 
document. Ph: Terry Roe 0400 140 870

Animals

Mobile Shearer
Got sheep? Professional fully Mobile Shearer available for 
crutching & shearing. Contact Emily on 0447 399 956 or 
emcrow89@gmail.com. No job too big or small.

Citizen Canine - Canine Behaviour Consulting
Kim Robertson - Nationally Certified Canine Behaviour Trainer 
C.G.C.™ Cert lV. Citizen Canine provides guidance and structure, 
to help families with their dogs, on a journey towards improved 
relationships and behaviour. I am committed to advocating that 
people build relationships with their dogs based on trust, rather 
than pain, fear, or intimidation. Consultations are conducted in 
your home or at my facility in Sandford.  
Kim 0409 488 753    l    dogs@kimrobertson.com.au

Automotive

Auto Towing & Windscreen Repairs
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, wreck removal.  
Ph: Anthony 0412 110 992

Beauty

Jewellery 
Handmade precious jewellery designed and made locally in 
South Arm.  
Gavin 0414 629 285     l    www.gavinmacsporran.com.au

Mj’s Hair Design 
Two fully qualified hairdressers cater to all hair care needs. 
Now also offering facial waxing/tinting and spray tanning.  
3120 South Arm Rd (between cafe & pharmacy).  Open Wed to 
Sat, or by appointment  6239 9612    l    0421 859 408.

ADVERTISEMENT

    P: (03) 6212 2330
C: SarahLovellLabor
   E: sarah.lovell@parliament.tas.gov.au

Authorised by Sarah Lovell. 1/33 South Arm Rd, Rokeby

Sarah Lovell MLC
Labor Member for Rumney

Your voice in 
Parliament

Authorised by C McQuestin, Suite 4C, Level 3/33 Salamanca Place, Hobart TAS 7000

Phone: (03) 6165 7825  www.jacquiepetrusma.com.au
3/90 Clarence Street, Bellerive, 7018  
Email: jacquie.petrusma@dpac.tas.gov.au

Liberal Member for Franklin

Petrusma MP

Jacquie

If you need support or  
assistance on any matter, 

please contact my 
Electorate Office.

ADVERTISEMENT

https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo
http://www.southarmcabinretreat.com
mailto:emcrow89@gmail.com
mailto:dogs@kimrobertson.com.au
http://www.gavinmacsporran.com.au
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NEW!

Business Services

Rachel-is-IT
Computer repairs, up-grades, IT 
assistance also vinyl signage for car, 
boat or business.  
Call 6239 9706    l   0438 399 706

Short on Time? 
Need products, services or even 
holidays researched, sourced &/or 
purchased at the best price ? I can save 
you time & money! I’m a long-term, local 
resident with reliable, quality services.  
Call Alex on 0439 379 416

Tasmanian Geeks
Computer Repair, Virus  
Removal, Service & Tune Up.  
Ph: Dale 0415 269 256

Ceremony & Celebration

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 
vow renewals, funerals and memorials. 
Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations South 
Arm. Contact 0438 392 614  
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au 

Celebrant - Jenny Jones
Highly respected & popular celebrant 
now taking bookings for 2020 & beyond. 
An intimate elopement, a fun-filled, 
casual service in your own home or a 
grand occasion, I can help you create 
your own memorable ceremony. 0488 
628 531    l     chancel@iprimus.com.au. 
Also available for renewal of vows, 
naming ceremonies & compassionate 
funeral services.

Food & Eating Out

Fresh fish delivered door to door
In the area fortnightly on Wednesdays 
between 12-2pm (approx). Operating for 
over 30 years. Ph: Robyn, 0438 721 448 
or email robdaze@bigpond.com

Opossum Bay Store
Open 7 days for great coffee, takeaways, 
groceries, tools, fishing, cards, petrol 
with friendly service. Ph 6239 9134.

Touch of the MO Cafe
Open Wed-Fri 7-3pm, Sat-Sun  
8-3pm. Coffee, Breakfast, Lunch, Cakes, 
Smoothies, Milkshakes & more. Bring 
this Newsletter and buy 1 Coffee & get 1 
double choc cookie FREE! (*T&Cs apply) 
6295 5532 or find us on Facebook.

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club
Great meals for Members and visitors. 
Dinner 7 days + lunch on Sundays.   
Sun, Mon, Tue, Thurs - Asian  
(dine in / take-away) .  
Thur-Sun - Pizza (dine in/take-away) . 
Tuesday is Member’s Night.  
Wednesday - carvery or a la carte. 
Bottleshop available.  
All enquiries/bookings ph 6239 9171.

Venues for Hire

Calverton Hall & Oval
Hall and Oval Hire - Joan 6239 9141. 

South Arm Community Centre 
Special interest group meetings, special 
occasions, workshops, business 
meetings, short courses, training 
sessions. Very reasonable rates.  
Contact SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
or 0407 875 460

Tennis Court 
$10 per hour. Book  at South Arm Store 
or after hours phone Noela 6239 9172.

Health & Wellbeing

Eastern Shore Counselling
Anxiety, depression, relationships, 
life coaching. I can travel to you. 
I’d love to help. $50 per 50min session. 
Mick Verrier 0407 533266. See fb.

Lauderdale Yoga
Mondays at 7pm at Lauderdale Primary 
School (in the green room). $10per 
session, mats provided. Beginners 
welcome. Visit www.facebook.com/
RDRyoga or call Kelliann 0409 042 338.

Naturopath / Nutritionist
Amanda Erskine in Sandford.  
Free 15min consults for locals.
To book ph: 0417 727 065.

Pilates
Classes on Monday mornings and 
Thursday evenings in South Arm.  
Call Helen 0498 177 916 for information. 

TSL Counselling Services
Qualified Counsellor, PACFA member
Ph: 0432 998 858 or visit: 
www.tslcounselling.com.au

South Arm Community Yoga
Thurs 7pm - 8:30pm: Yin yoga practise,  
guided relaxation & a herbal tea; $15. 
Sun 4pm: Community yoga, all levels 
welcome; $10 or concess $5. 
Text Lucinda 0449 171 900 or email 
yoga_instructor@yahoo.com  
facebook.com/southarmcommunityyoga

House & Property Services

Outdoor Furniture
Deck, Patio, Garden, Classic Adirondack. 
Dave 6239 9001. 

Dynamic Architectural Designs:
Local building designer creating  
liveable spaces. Marc -  0497 398 085  
marc@dynamicdesign.com.au

TV101
Home theatre, antenna & internet digital 
installations. Lewis 0400 496 645.

Plumber / Gasfitter
Bob Morgan 0417 776 332

MKH Water Supply & Cartage
Domestic and civil, fresh drinking water, 
services all areas. Phone 0438 643 176.

Greg Steinbauer - Gardening, odd 
jobs and home maintenance

0419 136 693 or gstein101@gmail.com

AJs Lawnmowing & Maintenance
6 Calverton Place, South Arm. Call 6239 
9863 or 0422 992 479. Free quotes. 

Healthy Gardens Hobart
Qualified, experienced & insured,  
I’m your local gardening maintenance 
expert. Call now, get your garden sorted 
for summer. Robbie 0427 278 325.

MR Mowing
Reliable reasonably priced local service 
for lawn mowing, whipper snipping and 
pruning. Call Marty Ryan: 0400 740 068.

Qualified Landscaper
Develop new gardens or rejuvenate - big 
or small. References available. Quotes. 
Steve: 6239 9050    l   0408 000 645.

Sprout Garden Concepts
Garden & Lawn specialists.  
Contact Bron & Luke Kipitany  
on 0447 196 099 or on Facebook.

Sanding / polishing & home / 
garden maintenance
Fast, efficient, reliable.  
Ph: Geoff 0467 791 986.

Daryl’s Sharpening Service 
Kitchen knives, mower blades, scissors, 
garden and work tools. Based in 
Cremorne. Ph: 0498 498 333

House-sitter
Experienced, reliable and mature. 
Excellent references, local family.  
Ph: Clare 0450 417 061.

Electrical and Heat Pumps
Richard Pohl (Lic C1717)  
0419 899 100. 

Immac Cabinets Pty Ltd
Sam McCrum | 0415 558 540 
Immac.cabinets@gmail.com

Property Consultant -  
Robert Goyne
Fall Real Estate, Lauderdale.  
0458 653 553   l   robert@fall.com.au

Interior Design & Styling 
Design & styling for new builds, 
renovations or room redecoration.  
Onsite service & e-Design (online).  
Kellie - Styling et cetera 0421972370   
stylingetcetera@icloud.com

Want to see your local service 
or community notice here?
Email a brief listing to Wendy -  
editor@southarm.tas.au

NEW!
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Special Interest

Dance Classes - Lost in Motion
Classical ballet, contemporary, jazz, 
tap, plus story me ballet for ages 3-5.
At Bayview Secondary College. Contact 
Kirsty Anderton 0438 952 181  
lostinmotion.dance@gmail.com

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come 
to you, wherever your family is happy. 
Fun & beautiful family photographs.  
Call and discuss your ideas.  
Kate 0427 561 565

Family History Research
Want some family history research? 
Want to create a gift? Please contact 
me for  a quote & some guidance.  
Ph: Jim, 6248 8128 or email: 
ancestralressertas@iinet.net.au 

Psychic/Medium and healings
Phone Amanda, 0417 727 065.

Scrapbooking Classes
Clifton Beach area. Guidance, 
assistance, some supplies. Small 
groups, beginners welcome. Karen 
kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au | 6248 8879.

Slide and negative scanning
Backup your valuable memories to 
digital. Photos, slides and negatives, 
price and format to suit your needs.  
Contact 0407 875 460 or  
kerry@theksprinciple.com.au

Transport & Equipment

Community Bus 
Tuesdays and other days if available. 
Shop, lunch, appointments, individuals 
and groups. 
Book by Friday prior to Tuesday. 
Enquiries & bookings - 0418 562 759.

Wheelchairs and walker
Available on short-term loan to 
Members of the South Arm RSL Sub-
Branch and Defence Services personnel 
(and their dependants) in our local 
community. Ph: Peter 0477 706 497.

Community Meetings,  
Classes & Events

Cremorne Community Group Inc 
For information about the group visit 
www.cremorne.tas.au  
Contact Adrian Beach - 
adrian-beach301277@hotmail.com or 
Sarah Meyer | saremeyer@hotmail.com 
Like us on Facebook. 

South Arm Songsters Choir
Sing with us! We tune up on  
Monday nights at 7pm at the South Arm 
Community Centre. Everyone can sing 
- all welcome for an evening of song & 
laughter. Call Betsy 0418 526 002.

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
Plant, plan, weed and chat at Opossum 
Bay Park. Wednesday each week  
9-10am. Ph: Dick 6239 9739. 

Bridge
Calverton Hall, Wednesdays at 2:30pm. 
New members and beginners always 
welcome. Ph: Noela 6239 9172.

Bible Discussion - Connect Group
We would love to welcome new 
members.  
Fridays 10.30am, 3218 Main Rd, South 
Arm. Ph Jane Beavan 6239 9244.

Church Services St Barnabas
South Arm, 2nd & 4th Sundays of the 
month at 4.00pm followed by a meal. 
Contact Rev Helen Phillips 6247 9700 or 
Jane Beavan 6239 9244. 
Working bee to keep the grounds and 
graves well cared for - 1st Saturday of 
the month at 10am.

Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club
Membership, activities, sponsorship & 
clubhouse inquiries:  
President:  
   Craig Rogerson - 0418 120 796 
Club Captain:  
   Matt Clingeleffer -0418 146 760 
Development /Nippers: 
   Anthony Chapman - 0437 946 675,  
Secretary:  
   Vanessa Copeland - 0419 561 746, 
   secretary@cliftonbeachslsc.com.au  
www.cliftonbeachslsc.com.au

Coastcare
Mortimer Bay. 1st Sunday of the 
month, 9:30-11:30am.  
Ph: Leanne 0408 498 468
Opossum Bay & South Arm - 2nd 
Sun- day of the month, 10-midday. 
Different venues.  
Ph: Robyn 0400 119 519 
Pipeclay. Meets for Clean up Australia 
Day and annual autumn and spring 
working bees. Contact Anne 0408 121 
304 | gcrummy@bigpond.net.au 
Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton).  
info@wildcaredeslacs.org

Community Garden - Iron Plot 
Chat, help, plan.  A community space 
with a pizza oven.  Meet any Friday  
9am – 10am (not public holidays).

Craft Group
2nd, 4th & 5th Tuesday of the month 
12.30-3:00pm at Calverton Hall. $2 per 
session. Ph: Lesley Gore 6239 9321.

Cremorne Bowls Club
Contact Glenn for the latest details on 
bowling activities and rosters.  
6248 9856 after 4.30pm or 
glennbrem@netspace.net.au 

Fire Brigade
South Arm Fire Station -  
2nd Tues of the month, 6:30pm for 
7pm start. Mark Smith, Brigade Chief 
0419 399 939.
Sandford Fire Station -  
Training each Monday 7:30. Paul 
Lawler, Brigade Chief 0409 305 808.

Garden Club
Meets 1st Monday after South Arm 
Market at the Community Centre at 
4:30pm. Call Diane 0448 824 892.

Indoor bowls
Every Monday 1:30- 3:00pm Calverton 
Hall, South Arm. Beginners welcome 
just come along!

Karate
For all ages, at Calverton Hall. We do not 
have classes during the school holidays. 
Call Kathy 6239 9022.

Stand Up Paddle Boarding
SUP flat water lessons for one 
or two students with coach 
Stacey van Dongen at Lauderdale.
 www.precisionsuptas.com.au

Playgroup Cremorne
Fortnightly in Term 1. Please bring 
along a piece of fruit to share & a $2.50 
donation towards hire of the club. 
Contact Victoria on 0429 370 192  or 
victoriakeygan@gmail.com.

SAPRA Committee Meeting 
2nd Tuesday in the month, 7pm at 
South Arm Community Centre.  
To address the Committee, please 
contact the President  (see details p2). 

Sandford Scout Group 
Friends, fun, adventure and community 
service for boys and girls!  
Joey Scouts (6/7 yrs)    Mon 4.30-5.30 
Cub Scouts (8-11 yrs)   Mon 6.15-7.45 
Scouts (11-15 yrs)         Wed 7-9  
Venturers (15-18 yrs) 
Call Jo Maddock 6239 9876.

Girls’ & Boys’ Brigades
Adventure for girls & boys 5-18yrs. 
Thursday nights 5:30 - 7:30pm at 
Emmanuel School (1 Chipmans Rd, 
Rokeby). 
Contact Libby 0416 277 101 or 
eneduljee@gmail.com for more info.

South Arm Care Quilts
Each Wednesday, 9.30-12.30 at  
South Arm Community Centre, making 
quilts for those in need. Just come & 
help others, or bring your machine.  
Andrea - 0400 564 987

Spot a problem with a listing?
If you know of a change needed, or 
spot an error with any of the free Local 
Services and Notices, please email 
Wendy - editor@southarm.tas.au
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